












































November 17, 2016

Good morning New City Council Elected Officers 
Ladies and Gentlemen 

My name is Fay D. Hill a resident of Springfield Gardens, New York.  A retired executive legal 
secretary and a volunteer of Springfield Park also in Queens, New York and a board member of 
Community Board 13.

I am here to testify on behalf of the communities as a whole and to thank Partnership for Parks 
on the remarkable work they have contributed to our communities.  These are hard working 
leaders who have contributed to the awareness of the improvement of our parks and green 
spaces.  Without their promotions and workshops we the volunteers would not have been able 
to do the work of improving our green spaces and the environment.

We need their continued services as well as the continued support of workshops to improve the 
volunteers' knowledge as well as how to manage our capabilities of improving our parks.  
Without their various workshops I have attended both in the city and in Queens I would not have 
known that I could apply for discretionary funds from my elected councilperson to improve our 
park which has been in deplorable conditions for several years.  Now that we have made some 
minor improvements we need to continue that vein with their assistance.  We have our parks 
coordinators who done a tremendous job in assisting us volunteers with activities and programs 
that are benefiting to us and the quality of life in our various communities.

We would like all elected councilpersons present here today to consider in your upcoming 
budget to make this one of your major priority to the contribution of fundings for Partnership for 
Parks and their offices.

Thank you all for listening to my testimony.

Respectfully submitted,

Fay D. Hill










